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Order for Professional Services No. A3790 
Design Services for Contract No. A900.557 

Heards Brook Improvements 

 
Response to Inquiries  

Request for Expressions of Interest 
 
 

1. Inquiry:  Can NJTA provide the meeting minutes from the pre-application meetings held in September, 2017 
and May 2019? 
 
Response:  Meeting Minutes for the NJDEP Pre-Application Meetings held on September 20, 2017 and 
May 1, 2019, can be found in the Reference Materials provided, in the report titled  “(2019-08-
14)REPORT_Heards Brook Summary Report_final submission_revised final_.pdf” , Appendix A and C, 
respectively.     

 
 
2. Inquiry:  Can NJTA provide an estimated timeframe for anticipated improvements of County Route 514 

intersection with U.S. Route 9 and what level of engineering has been performed to date?  
 
Response:  The estimated timeframe and level of engineering of the County/Township led project is 
unknown at this time.   

 
 
3. Inquiry:   Has a conceptual plan been prepared for the Vermella Woodbridge development? 

 
Response:  The Vermella Woodbridge development has received all approvals and is currently undergoing 
construction.  The Authority received review documents of this site which will be provided to the firm selected 
for the OPS A3790 Design Services.  

 
 
 


